Iltem No. 4
SCOTTISH BORDERS COUNCIL
TWEEDDALE AREA FORUM

MINUTE of the MEETING of the
TWEEDDALE AREA FORUM held in the
Council Chamber, Council Offices, Rosetta
Road, Peebles on 8 May 2013 at 6.30 p.m.

Present:- Councillors W. Archibald, S. Bell, C. Bhatia, G. Logan.
Community Councillors C. Carleton, C. Lewin, B. McCrow, J. Macfarlane, M.
Mclntosh, W. Raine, J. Taylor, G. Tulloch.

Apologies:- Councillors N. Buckingham, G. Garvie.
Community Councillors S. Horsburgh, A. Stewart.

In Attendance:- Welfare Benefits Services Manager (J. Keir), Engineer (P. Gilhooly), Team
Leader — Road Safety/Traffic Management (J. McQuillin), Assistant Road User
Manager (R. Yates), SB Local Area Manager (Tweeddale) (J. Hedley), Asset
Manager (D. Richardson), Democratic Services Officer (K. Mason).

Members of the Public:- 15.

MINUTE
1. There had been circulated copies of the Minute of the Meeting held on 6 March 2013.

DECISION
NOTED.

SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES
2.  There had been circulated copies of the Minutes of the Parking Sub-Committee held on 14
March and 25 April 2013.

3.  With reference to paragraph 4 of the Minute of 14 March 2013, Councillor Bell, Chairman of
the Parking Sub-Committee, advised that the Tweeddale Area Forum required to determine
whether voting rights could be given to Councillor Archibald and Mr MacDonald who had
been co-opted as Members of the Parking Sub-Committee.

4.  With reference to paragraph 5(d) of the Minute of 14 March 2013, the Team Leader — Road
Safety/Traffic Management advised that the Car Parking Survey would cost £3,300 and it
was hoped that £1,500 of this could be funded from surplus Pay Parking revenue.
Councillor Bhatia considered it was inappropriate for such funding to be met from Pay
Parking income. The Democratic Services Officer advised that under the Council’s Scheme
of Administration, Tweeddale Area Forum was authorised to “approve Small Schemes and
Roads Funding Members’ priorities, including the use of Pay Parking income”.

DECISION
(a) NOTED the minutes of the Parking Sub Committee held on 14 March and 25
April 2013.

(b) AGREED that

(i) Councillor Archibald and Mr MacDonald be given voting rights as Co-
opted Members of the Parking Sub-Committee; and

(ii) it be delegated to the Team Leader — Road Safety/Traffic Management
in consultation with the Chairman of the Parking- Sub-Committee to
determine whether Pay Parking income could be used for funding
£1,500 towards a parking survey.



COMMUNITY COUNCIL SPOTLIGHT

(@)

Community Councillor Taylor referred to the provision of pre-school nursery
education in Eddleston and advised he had been in contact with M. Hutton from the
Council’s Department of Education and Lifelong Learning about his concerns on the
sustainability of Eddleston Primary School. Councillor Bhatia advised matters were
in hand to seek to secure education facilities in Eddleston.

DECISION
NOTED.

Community Councillor McCrow referred to contingency plan problems with regard to
the recent landslip near the Dirt Pot Corner which resulted in the closure of the A72.
He also referred to the inappropriate use of B roads for HGV vehicles and logging
lorries as short cuts. Members also had concerns about the recent landslip near
the Dirt Pot Corner, in particular, at the lack of signage in place instructing HGV
vehicles not to use the B7062 as a diversion when problems occurred. It was
noted during the discussion that Officials from Police Scotland and Scottish Borders
Council had given reassurance that similar problems would not happen again.
Community Councillor Lewin advised he was awaiting a response from Council
Officers on road improvements at Stobo and suggested if there were other areas of
concern that the Council explore the overall position to see what measures could be
put in place at dangerous areas.

DECISION
NOTED.

Community Councillor C. Carleton expressed concern at the cumulative impact of
developments on the roads infrastructure and the problems of communicating
Community Council concerns through the planning process. Community Council
Tulloch also expressed concerns about the addition of a further 92 houses in the
West Linton area. Councillor Bhatia suggested that the Head of Planning and
Building Standards might be invited to a future meeting to appraise Members of the
planning process.

DECISION
NOTED.

OPEN QUESTIONS

(@)

Community Councillor M McIntosh endorsed Community Councillor McCrow’s
concerns about the chaos which had resulted when the A72 was closed in April.
She considered that as a matter of urgency a convoy system should have been put
in place.

DECISION
NOTED.

Mr Paul Spence, Peebles resident made reference to a petition to gather support for
Traffic Calming Measures at Kingsland Primary School, Neidpath Road, Peebles.
He advised that he wished to give a presentation on this to the Forum. The
Engineer, Environment and Infrastructure presented background information on her
work as a Roads Engineer over the past 10 years with the Council, in particular, in
relation to the implementation of traffic calming measures for all schools within the
Council’s area. She advised that LED repairs were being undertaken to a sign at
Kingsland Primary School and that a 545 diagram (two children holding hands)
would be erected. She advised that drivers could not be forced to look at signs.
Mrs Helen Wallace was present at the meeting and explained the circumstances
when her two and a half year old son was nearly knocked down on the pedestrian



crossing on Neidpath Road, when despite the light being red a car did not stop.
She considered that the signs at Neidpath Road were inadequate and needed to be
repositioned further away from the town. In responding the Engineer advised that
the aim of signs was to slow traffic down and any measures in place needed to be
proportionate, balanced, justifiable and achievable. There was more signage in
place at Neidpath Road than at other schools but she would look at the position and
investigate whether more signage could be erected in the area. The Chairman
advised that the Mr Spence would be welcome to attend future meetings of the
Forum to take part in the open questions section.

DECISION
(a) NOTED the position.

(b) AGREED that a report on additional signage at Kingsland School,
Neidpath Road, Peebles would be considered at a future meeting.

POLICE REPORT

Inspector M Wynne advised his main areas of responsibility were in the Galashiels, Melrose
and Peebles areas. He noted the concerns expressed earlier in the meeting about the
closure of the A72 and these would be taken on board by Police Officers. He explained there
had been a great deal of debate about the new single Police Service for Scotland and from
his point of view there would be no difference. There were common major concerns raised
by communities which related to road safety issues, anti-social behaviour; underage drinking,
drug use, vulnerable adults and children and these would be dealt with by Police Officers.

He advised that once minor adjustments had been made to radios, Police Contact vehicles
were ready to be put in place. The vehicle to be used for the north area of the Borders
would be based in Galashiels and this would make weekly visits (unless any major incidents
occurred) to West Linton and Innerleithen. He advised that the Fire Service had offered the
Fire Station in West Linton for use as a Police Station. The new non emergency telephone
number “101”was now in place.

DECISION
NOTED and THANKED Inspector Wynne for his report

WELFARE BENEFITS REFORM - IMPACT FOR THE BORDERS

Ms Jane Keir, Welfare Benefits Service Manager, was in attendance to give a presentation
on the Welfare Reform Act and how this would impact on the Scottish Borders, with particular
information relating to the Berwickshire area. Ms Keir explained that the timetable for the
Welfare Reform implementation had already begun, and that from April 2011, there had been
a reduction in rates of Local Housing Allowance from 50" to 30™ percentile for Private
Tenants and increased deductions for non-dependents. Other changes included the Shared
Room Rate being extended from under 25s to under 35s since January 2012 and Incapacity
Benefit being replaced by Employment Support Allowance. The impact of these changes
mean that 1500 cases within the Scottish Borders will fall into the reduction in rate for Local
Housing Allowance resulting in over £430k per annum in benefit reduction; 203 cases would
be impacted by the increased deductions for non-dependents; 49 cases would be affected by
the shared room rate extension (£61k per annum in reduced benefits); and more than1,760
people would no longer qualify for the Employment Support Allowance than previously
claimed Incapacity Benefit, these people would now be required to find work. The meeting
was advised of the introduction of the Scottish Welfare Fund, how this impacted on the
service Scottish Borders Council provided and the associated budget pressures. Discussion
took place regarding the application of the Social Sector Size Criteria (commonly referred to
as the Bedroom Tax) and how this was expected to impact on the Borders, with
approximately 1,100 households affected. The presentation explained that the total
additional cost to these households could be in the region of £500k per annum and that this
increased pressure on household budgets could potentially cause an increase in rent arrears
and demand for discretionary help. It was also highlighted that a lack of appropriately sized
accommodation to meet the need of the Borders, as in all other Local Authorities in Scotland,




10.

11.

was a cause for concern. The presentation noted that the Council Tax Reduction Scheme
was being altered and highlighted the impact of these changes for Tweeddale area and for
Scottish Borders Council in terms of numbers affected, financial burden and changes to the
administration of the Scheme. The presentation also explained that the new system was
expected in 2014/15, with current Council Tax Benefit claimants automatically transferring.
The report listed further changes within Welfare Reform, including a reduction in Local
Housing Allowance of between £2.41 and £5.77 per week and Discretionary Housing
Payments.

A Benefits Cap of £500 per week for couples and £350 per week for single people would be
introduced in June 2013, affecting 20 households in the Borders. Also in June, Disabled
Living Allowance (DLA) would be replaced by Personal Independence Payments to people
aged between 16 and 64. The presentation explained that there were 790 claimants of DLA
in the Tweeddale area and that the reduction of 20 percent for the national budget was
expected to result in further financial hardship for claimants, reduced income to Social Work
Care and Health services and a significant increase in demand for support and advice. The
presentation noted that it was anticipated that Universal Credit would be introduced in the
Borders in February 2014, with a Local Support Services Framework in place from October
2013. The presentation informed the Forum that a comprehensive training programme would
also be in place to enable relevant staff to understand Universal Credit and any potential risk
to vulnerable people. Further changes in respect of Personal Independence Payments would
require an increased level of support for both claimants and carers during the claim, review
and appeals processes. The presentation also noted that all Local Authority staff would be
required to operate under a new Single Fraud Investigation Service to be introduced in April
2014 and that a review of the arrangements for this were currently underway. Ms Keir
reiterated that anyone looking for advice or assistance should contact SBC on 0300 100
1800.

DECISION
NOTED the presentation.

CROOK INN COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT GROUP

Mrs Christine Parker and Mr James Welch, were in attendance to give a presentation on the
acquisition by the Community of the Crook Inn. The landmark steps from 2006 — 2013 were
presented commencing with the closure of the Crook Inn in November 2006. The
Tweeddale Community Company had been formed in October 2007 and the acquisition of
the Crook Inn by Tweedsmuir Community Company was concluded in February 2013. The
purchase price of the Inn amounted to £160,000 plus costs and funds had been provided by
Glenkerie Wind Farm Trust, SSE Clyde Wind Farm, Scottish Borders Council and individual
pledges/donations. Key funding sources to date also included the Big Lottery — Investing in
Ideas, The Big Lottery Awards for All, SSE Renewables/Scottish Communities Foundation,
Infinis Limited, Wind Energy Ltd/AES and private landowners in Tweedsmuir. Information
was also presented on the various fundraising initiatives which had been undertaken. The
aspirations and next steps of the Group were to lodge an application to The Big Lottery’s
Growing Community Assets and work would be carried out on an independent needs survey,
a feasibility study and an outline business plan.

DECISION
NOTED and THANKED Mrs Parker and Mr Welch for their interesting and informative
presentation.

SCOTTISH BORDERS WALKING FESTIVAL

Messrs George Brown, James Macfarlane and Colin Kerr, were in attendance to give a
presentation on the 19™ Scottish Borders Walking Festival which was being hosted by
Innerleithen, Walkerburn and Clovenfords. The walking festival would take place during 1 —
7 September 2013 and would attract both locals and walkers from all over the UK and the
world. Information was presented on the walks and events taking place. It was hoped that
the walking festival would be a success for the local community All of the information




12.

13.

14

provided could be accessed from the Walking Festival's Website, www.borderswalking.com
which also included information on local hotels, cafes etc.

DECISION
NOTED and THANKED Messrs Brown, Macfarlane and Kerr for their interesting and
informative presentation.

NEIGHBOURHOOD SERVICES

Mr Jason Hedley, SB Local Area Manager (Tweeddale) was in attendance and briefed
Members on the remit of Neighbourhood Services. He introduced Elaine Nicol and Dougie
Mallin, Assistant Neighbourhood Area Managers for the Tweeddale area. The SB Local Area
Manager (Tweeddale) would be present at the next meeting at which a report on Small
Schemes would discussed. He urged members to contact him if they had any small
schemes they wished to be considered.

DECISION
NOTED.

SPEED LIMIT REVIEW 2012

There had been circulated copies of a report by the Director of Environment and
Infrastructure proposing to amend the existing speed limit orders in Cardrona and West
Linton to take account of a recent region-wide Speed Limit Review. The report explained
that in 2012 a Speed Limit Review was carried out throughout the region by officers from the
Council and the Police. The review was carried out in accordance with Government
guidance. The resulting recommendations were to reduce speed limits on parts of the
network covered by the national speed limit, or a speed limit higher that that deemed
appropriate. A total of 12 lengths of road were agreed to be recommended to be subject to
adjusted statutory speed limit. Two of these sites were in the Tweeddale area, at Cardrona
and West Linton. All the sections of road in question were currently subject to the National
Speed Limit. Mr Robbie Yates, Assistant Road User Manager was present and answered
Members’ questions, in particular to Community Councillor McCrow’s concems relating to the
proposals at Cardrona.

DECISION

APPROVED the amendment to The Scottish Borders Council (the Borders Regional
Council) (Restricted Roads Order) 1985 to allow:- (a) the extension of the 30 mph
speed limit in Cardrona; and (b) the extension of the 30 mph speed limit in West Linton
all as detailed in the plans attached as Appendix A to the report and the relevant
extracts from the draft Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) as detailed in Appendix B to the
report.

MANAGEMENT OF THE COUNCIL’S ROADS ASSET - TWEEDDALE AREA

There had been circulated copies of a report by the Director of Environment and
Infrastructure seeking approval for the proposed allocation of additional Capital funding
identified to carry out resurfacing works in the Tweeddale Area. The report explained that
Council agreed on 28 March 2013 to consult with Area Forums over the allocation of an
additional £1.14m of Capital funding for road surfacing works. That report indicated those
schemes which officers had identified as a priority, together with those previously identified
by local Members as priority areas. Officers required the Tweeddale Area Forum to make a
decision on which schemes were included within the sum allocated to the Tweeddale Area of
£75,000. Where the Area Forum requested an additional scheme to be included in the
programme they would have to also make a decision on which scheme could be removed
from Annex A of the report. Mr D Richardson, Asset Manager was present and answered
Members’ questions.

DECISION
AGREED to the list as presented in Annex A to the report.



DATE OF NEXT MEETING
15. The next meeting was scheduled to be held on Wednesday, 11 September 2013. Owing to

requests for various presentations it was agreed that an additional meeting be held on 26
June 2013.

DECISION

AGREED that the next meetings of the Tweeddale Area Forum would be held on
Wednesday 26 June 2013 in the Burgh Hall, Chambers Institution, Peebles and
Wednesday 11 September 2013 — venue to be confirmed.

(Afternote: Owing to the Burgh Hall, Chambers Institution, Peebles being unavailable

on 26 June, 2013 the meeting would now take place on Monday 24 June 2013 in the
Burgh Hall.)

The meeting concluded at 8.40 p.m.
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COUNCIL

SB LOCAL SMALL SCHEMES

Report by Director of Environment & Infrastructure

TWEEDDALE AREA FORUM

24 JUNE 2013

1 PURPOSE AND SUMMARY

1.1 This report seeks approval for the proposed new SB Local small
schemes from the Area Forum.

1.2 The following schemes are being proposed for consideration by the
Tweeddale members to receive funding support:-

Lyne Station Cycleway, Improvement works - £5,000

Victoria Park, Innerleithen, Improvement works - £3,500

Millbank Road, Clovenfords, Restoration and improvement works to the
John Leyden tablet, including dry stone wall repairs, at The Luggie - £520
Clovenfords village, provision of plants and materials to create and sustain
floral displays in the village. - £372

Clovenfords village, repairs to the Millennium notice board - £350
Millennium footbridge, West Linton - £4,500

White footbridge, West Linton - £2,000

Burnside, Eddleston, Footpath works- £3,144

Provost Melrose Place, Peebles, Landscape improvements - £500

The Strand/Church Street, Innerleithen, Footway improvement works -
£1500

Old A703 Eddleston footpath drainage works - £915

Broughton Sign and Bollard - £950

2 RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1 I recommend that the Tweeddale Area Forum consider the
following new SB Local small schemes for implementation:-

(a) Lyne Station Cycleway, Improvement works - £5,000
(b) Victoria Park, Innerleithen, Improvement works - £3,500

(c) Millbank Road, Clovenfords, Restoration and improvement
works to the John Leyden tablet, including dry stone wall
repairs, at The Luggie - £520

(d) Clovenfords village, provision of plants and materials to
create and sustain floral displays in the village. - £372

(e) Millennium footbridge, West Linton - £4,500

Tweeddale Area Forum - 24June 2013



(f) Burnside, Eddleston, Footpath works - £3,144

(g) Provost Melrose Place, Peebles, Landscape improvements -
£500

(h) White footbridge, West Linton which would include for
repairs to the wooden spars, the deck anti skid surface and
repainting- £2,000

(i) The Strand/Church Street, Innerleithen, Footway
improvement works - £1,500

(j) Old A703 Eddleston, drainage improvement works on the
footpath where surface water ponds - £915

(k) Broughton ‘school’ sigh and collapsible bollard - £950

(1) Clovenfords Village, repairs to Millennium notice board -
£350

Tweeddale Area Forum - 24June 2013



3 BACKGROUND

3.1 Elected Members, Community Councils and members of the public can
propose small scale enhancement projects within the Tweeddale area and
seek funding for those projects via SBlocal Small Schemes.

3.2 During 2012-13 SBLocal Small schemes delivered 19 improvement projects
within the Tweeddale utilising the total available budget of £34,702.

3.3 The available budget for 2013-14 remains at £34,702. To date no
expenditure has been incurred during 2013-14.

3.4 It is likely that there will be three rounds of projects put forward to the
Tweeddale Area Forum throughout the 2013-14 year. These will be
dictated by the timings and frequencies of the Tweeddale Area Forum and
available budget. The first set of proposals seeking funding is being tabled
at the June 2013 of the Tweeddale Area Forum.

4 PROPOSALS

4.1 Lyne Station Cycleway, Improvement works - £5,000 (Tweeddale West)
In response to several contacts from members of the public regarding the
usability of the alternative cycle route at Lyne Station. Officers from SBC
submitted a funding application to SUSTRANS for a project costing £30,000
to improve the usability for bicycles to use the alternative cycle route. The
bid has been successful for 50% of the funding and as part of the budget
package required from SBC an amount of £5,000 is now being sought to
fully fund the project and deliver these improvements.

4.2 Victoria Park, Innerleithen, Improvement works - £3,500 (Tweeddale East)
The Community Council has been working to enhance the park since its
designation as a Queen Elizabeth 2" Field in Trust (FIT) in 2010. This has
led to a successful application to FIT for grant funding to the value of
£6,500, for improvements to the access and arrival information for the
park. SBC has been developing plans to deliver these improvements and
in doing so the budget required has increased to closer to £10,000.Funding
is being sought up to £3,500 to enable the delivery of the project before
October 2013, to meet the timescales of the grant offer.

4.3 Millbank Road, Clovenfords, Restoration and improvement works to the
John Leyden tablet, including dry stone wall repairs, at The Luggie - £520
(Tweeddale East)

Clovenfords village, provision of plants and materials to create and sustain
floral displays in the village. - £372 (Tweeddale East)

Clovenfords village, repairs to the Millennium notice board £350
(Tweeddale East)

The Community Council is undertaking a number of improvement
initiatives in the village and is seeking total funding of £1242 to support
them in these locally important projects.

4.4 Millennium footbridge, West Linton - £4,500 (Tweeddale West)
Following an inspection and report into the safety of the bridge in 2011,
funding of £4,500 is being sought undertake timber preservation treatment
works to the footbridge and abutment protection works. The remainder of
the project funding is coming from Property and Neighbourhood Services
budgets.
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White Bridge, West Linton - £2,000 (Tweeddale West)

Request for funding to replace some of the wearing course, replace broken
spars and repaint the structure.

Both of these projects have been developed following various enquiries
from West Linton Community Council.

4.5 Burnside, Eddleston - £3,144 (Tweeddale West)
Footpath patching works in and around the Burnside area. This request for
funding follows enquiries from constituents to Elected members. Other
SBC revenue budgets are unable to support this project when prioritised
within the context of a fully committed capital and revenue plan for roads
for the Tweeddale area for the year.

4.6 Provost Melrose Place, Peebles, Landscape improvement works - £500
(Tweeddale East)
The area contains several large brick built planters which are the
responsibility and maintenance of SBHA. Local people have been
complaining for some time about the look of one of the planters in
particular. Despite the best efforts of SBHA to tidy the bed up this winter,
in order to fully respond to the problem the plants need to be removed and
new plants and planting materials installed to give the desired result. This
proposal is to support the funding of the redevelopment of the planter to a
value of £500 with matched funding to at least the same level from SBHA.

4.7 The Strand/Church Street, Innerleithen, Footway improvement works -
£1,500 (Tweeddale East)
This is a narrow linking pathway which is the responsibility of SBHA. The
pathway periodically is flooded and large areas become unusable. These
areas remain very wet and unpleasant to use even after periods of drying
weather. The proposal would see the entire stretch of footway improved to
improve functionality and access whatever the weather. This project
stems from a number of requests from the Community Council for
something to be done to improve the footway. The proposal is to support
the improvement by allocating £1,500 of match funding money with an
equivalent level of funding from SBHA.

4.8 Broughton ‘school’ sign and collapsible bollard - £950 (Tweeddale West)
In response to concerns raised by the Community Council these two road
improvements are being proposed for support. There are no objections to
their installation from officers within E&I, Engineering and Infrastructure
service.

4.9 Old A703 Eddleston, drainage improvement works on the footpath where
surface water ponds - £915 (Tweeddale West)
This proposal is tabled following a complaint from a member of the public
who is particularly inconvenienced by this water ponding issue. Should the
proposal not be agreed then the issue will not be resolved due to budget
pressures and the process of prioritising within Neighbourhoods Operations
Service.
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5 IMPLICATIONS

5.1

5.2

5.3

5.4

5.5

5.6

Financial

A revenue budget of £34,702 is available for small schemes in the
Tweeddale area for 2013/14. The proposed projects contained within the
report total a value of £23,251. Should all of the projects receive approval
then there is adequate budget available to resource their delivery leaving a
balance of £11,451 for the year 2013-14.

Risk and Mitigations

SB Local small schemes budget is used for discretionary revenue spending
on projects that do not form priority and therefore qualify for funding from
elsewhere within SBC. They are not risk based projects and therefore no
risks arise from their non delivery. However, as the money is allocated to
be used within the Tweeddale area, should it not be fully utilised then the
area is not benefitting as other areas within the region are as a result of
fully utilising their budgets.

Measures to ensure the full benefit of the discretionary budget are
delivered to the Tweeddale area include bringing timely reports seeking
approval for funding projects to the Tweeddale Area Forum, engaging with
Community Councils and responding as positively as possible to enquiries
from members of the public on requests for help which would otherwise be
undelivered.

Equalities

The proposals within this report have no adverse impact on any of the
equality groups - race, disability, age, sexual orientation, religion/belief,
health or poverty groups.

Acting Sustainably

It is anticipated that there will be a variety of economic, social or
environmental benefits arising from the proposed schemes in para 2.1.
Carbon Management

There are no significant effects anticipated on carbon emissions to the
Council by delivering the proposals in 2.1

Changes to Scheme of Administration or Scheme of Delegation

There are no changes which are required to either the Scheme of
Administration or the Scheme of Delegation as a result of the proposals in
2.1 of this report.

6 CONSULTATION

6.1

The Chief Financial Officer, the Head of Corporate Governance, the Head of
Strategic Policy, the Head of Audit and Risk, the Clerk to the Council and
the Head of Human Resources have been consulted and their comments
have been incorporated into the report.
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Approved by

Director of Environment and Infrastructure Signature .........cocociiiiiiiienna,
Author(s)
Name Designation and Contact Number

Jason Hedley

SB Local Area Manager (Tweeddale) 01835 824000 Ext 8037

Background Papers: None
Previous Minute Reference: None

Note - You can get this document on tape, in Braille, large print and various
computer formats by contacting the address below. Jacqueline Whitelaw can also give
information on other language translations as well as providing additional copies.

Contact us at Jacqueline Whitelaw, Environment and Infrastructure, Scottish Borders
Council, Council Headquarters, Newtown St Boswells, Melrose, TD6 0SA, Tel 01835
825431, Fax 01835 825071, email e&itranslationrequest@scotborders.gov.uk.
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